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June 3, 2021
The “4th” Stimulus checks will be coming monthly for anyone that has a child as a dependent starting July 15, 2021 for $300/child.

This is not like the past 3 stimulus checks in that this one will be DEDUCTED from your refund on your 2021 tax return.  This stimulus is referred to as an Advance of your Child Tax Credit for 2021. 

Normally you receive a credit for each child on your return which reduces the amount of taxes you pay.  This special advance will offset that credit you normally take and could potentially make you either owe money or your refund will be reduced by checks the government wants to send to you.

You have 2 options:

· Collect the $300/month per child from July – December and then “pay” it back on your 2021 taxes OR
· Opt out of this program and file your taxes as you normally would for 2021 and receive the credit then.

Unless you are experiencing an economic hardship, I am urging you to opt out of this program.  My concern is that you could possibly owe money at the end of the year or your normal refund will be reduced by these monthly checks.  

The choice is yours.

If you want to collect the monthly checks you don’t have to do anything other than keep track of how much you receive for 2021 and report that to me when we prepare your taxes.

If you want to opt out of this, you must go to www.irs.gov and choose the option to opt out of the Advance of the Child Tax Credit.  However, this portal is not available yet and is scheduled to be up soon.  It’s my understanding that you must do this by July 1st. 
If you cannot get to the portal or the portal isn’t working, try again in July even if you receive the first payment.  As is the case for the past year, nothing in the IRS seems to work smoothly and sometimes the frustration isn’t worth the effort! (
If you cannot get this portal to work at all, just allow the checks to come in and we can stop them for the following year as this program is “scheduled” to run through 2022.

Thank you for taking the time to read through this.  Please let us know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kathy Markovitch
Kathy Markovitch, EA

Member:  National Society of Public Accountants – Florida Association of Accountants – National Association of Enrolled Agents


